## CALL FOR PAPERS

## **AEJMC Scholastic Journalism Division Midwinter Meeting**

## Jan. 5-6, 2017 Poynter Institute

The Scholastic Journalism Division of AEJMC will hold its Midwinter Meeting on Thursday and Friday, Jan. 5-6, 2016, at the Poynter Institute for Media Studies in St. Petersburg, Fla. The division is accepting submissions of research papers for this meeting.

Papers should be theoretically based, methodologically rigorous, and clearly relate to an issue facing journalism and/or civics education. Papers can be on any topic related to journalism education (at all levels); the student press; media, news, and civic literacy; youth journalism; or related fields. We welcome submissions from all theoretical and methodological perspectives.

## Formatting and style. Submitted papers should:

- Consist of one Microsoft Word or a PDF document.
- Be double-spaced and set in 12-point Times New Roman type, and have 1-inch margins on all sides.
- Follow either the Publication Manual of the American Psychological Association (6th ed.) or the Chicago Manual of Style.
- Not exceed 25 pages in length, not counting references, tables, and appendices.
- Not contain any information identifying the author(s).

**Cover page and abstract.** The cover page will include only the paper's title and running head. An abstract of no more than 100 words will follow the cover page. Please DO NOT include names of authors or other identifying information on any page of the research paper, including the title page.

Submission. Papers should be sent via email attachment to bobkowski@ku.edu by Tuesday, November 1, 2016 at 11:59 p.m. Central Standard Time.

**Submission email.** In the body of the email to bobkowski@ku.edu, please provide the following contact information: names, titles (or student status), and affiliations of all authors, and the name, address, email address, and telephone number of the principal author.

**Review & presentation.** Those papers selected by peer review will be presented during the Midwinter Meeting. Authors will be notified about acceptance in early December. At least one author of each accepted paper will be expected to attend the Midwinter Meeting to present the paper.

**Questions.** For more information, please contact the Scholastic Journalism Research Chair Peter Bobkowski at (785) 864-7634 or bobkowski@ku.edu.